
"All authority has been given to 

Me in heaven and on earth. Go 

therefore and make disciples of 

all the nations, baptizing them 

in the name of the Father and 

of the Son and of the Holy 

Spirit, teaching them to observe 

all things that I have 

commanded you; and lo, I am 

with you always, even to the 

end of the age." Amen. (Matt. 

28:18-20) 

 

WANT TO SCHEDULE A 

CHIMALA MISSION 

PRESENTATION?  

When I am not overseas or 

on the road, I schedule 

appointments for 

presentation reports to 

supporting churches or 

churches interested in 

learning more about the 

Chimala Mission. 

If you would like a report, 

please contact me by email, 

phone or text! 

howellferguson@gmail.com 

(731) 267-4935 

Howell Ferguson 

 With warmer weather now approaching, thoughts of this summer’s activities are 
beginning to develop. Already since Mary and I returned from Tanzania in early February, 
I am visiting churches, giving reports, and collecting items for the upcoming shipment to 
Chimala. I’ve already purchased our flight tickets to Chimala this summer with our return 
ticket date matching the flights of Nathan & Kristi and the kids on the 2nd of August. This 
is just two weeks before the Polishing The Pulpit (PTP) annual event—one of the largest 
organized events among churches of Christ. This popular venue in beautiful Sevierville, TN 
has been a great opportunity to publicize the great work of the Chimala Mission.  
 You will remember that the summer months at Chimala are always very full with the 
seminars for the women, preachers, and youth. Following the seminars are the Gospel 
Chariot campaigns conducted by the instructors and students of CSOP.  
 I am very pleased to announce that the portable X-ray machine has been purchased, 
delivered and is awaiting shipment at our warehouse in Montgomery. In addition, the 3-
bay refrigerated morgue has also been purchased, and is being constructed in a factory 
with a delivery date to Montgomery being around the second week of May.  
 Speaking of X-ray machines, hospital director, Exavery Ngullo said the hospital’s 
stationary X-ray machine that suffered lightning damage last spring has finally received its 
repair parts and is working again. Hallelujah! Currently we’re awaiting an inspection from 
the Tanzania Atomic Energy Commission to recertify it back into service.  
 In last month’s newsletter, Nathan reported that the mission’s hydram (hydraulic 
ram pump) had finally reached a point of no-repair. After getting a quote from the only 
place on the planet that still makes Blake’s hydraulic rams, the company in Great Britain 
gave us a price to get the pump back working again. Fortunately, more than one reader 
responded to his request for help because the cost of the repair parts plus shipping ended 
up doubling the amount we thought we needed.  
 As you can see, we are looking forward not only to a number of upcoming upgrades 
and events; but more importantly to the far-reaching impact the Chimala Mission is 
making in the lives of the people of Tanzania.  Thanks to all of you who faithfully pray and 
support the Chimala Mission. 
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L e a r n  m o r e  o n l i n e  @  w w w .c h i m a l a m is s i o n .c o m  

Help Chimala Mission use our financial support more wisely! 

 There is still time to make donations for the next shipment of 
supplies for the Chimala Mission. Already we have accumulated several 
pallets of commodities—some of which were remaining items that did 
not make it on the 2021 shipment. And there are newer items we have 
collected for the past two years. But so far we are estimating we already 
have around 25 pallets of a variety of items. Among these items 
includes boxes of home-made newborn clothes and blankets, school-
bags, school supplies, estate tools, wheelchairs, Bibles and Bible 
literature, school books, hospital linens, furniture, missionary supplies 
and needs, and tons of other general mission items. 

 Mary and I have been collecting packages and boxes recently from 
churches and individuals. Some of these we bring back home with us 
temporarily until we have collected enough to make a Montgomery, AL 
road trip. Sometimes I pull a covered trailer if the load is large enough. 
Once at our storage warehouse, we unload and stack on pallets for 
further processing and inventory. 

 In the picture above, we are unloading our newly-purchased used 
GE AMX 4 Plus portable X-ray machine. This sophisticated piece of 
equipment is extremely heavy weighing nearly 1,100 pounds. A custom-
made crate will be constructed around the unit for safe handling and 
delivery. Once this invaluable machine arrives at the Chimala Mission 
Hospital, it will not only serve as a back-up in the event of another 
breakdown or malfunction; but due to its mobility feature, it will be 
possible to bring the X-ray service to a bedridden or incapacitated 
patient. Once again, we thank our gracious God for opening up such 
opportunities for the hospital. And we thank those of you who provided 
the financial means to buy it. 

  

Set up a custom donation sent 

automatically to Chimala Mission 

each month through PayPal 

www.chimalamission.com/donate 

http://www.chimalamission.com


Get your newsletter in your email!  SIGN UP TODAY @ www.chimalamission.com 

 

  
 

Marshall Aldriedge  
 by Randy & Kerri Harrell 
 
Jim & Pauline Casebolt 
 by Ronald & Judy Roberts  
 
Don Coleman 
 by Frances Coleman 
 
Andrew Connally 
 by Frances Denton 
 
Andrew & Claudine Connally 
 by Dale & Laura White 
 
Betty Ferguson 
 by Patsy Loden 
 
Betty Lou Ferguson 
 by Judy Pulley 
 

IN MEMORY OF 
 
Roy Guess 
 by Harold Reynolds 
 
Alma Mae Hancock  
 by Keith or Jo Krop 
 
John. E. Hawk  
 by Mrs. John E. Hawk 
 
Nancy Hickerson 
 by Angelica Thorne 
 
Joseph Paul Lewis 
 by Mary Lewis 
 
Tiny Matheny 
 by John & Lisa Wesson 
 
Jerry Miller 
 by Nancy Moore Vaughan 
 

 
 
Elvie Parker 
 by Martha Jean Parker 
 
Carol Rogers 
 by Don & Linda Johnson 
 
Ryan Rudloff 
 by Sylvia Cox 
 
Flo Smalling 
 by Angelica Thorne 
 
Wayne Smalling 
 by Angelica Thorne 
 
Carl D. Thomsen 
 by Agnes Thomsen 
 
Brad Winsett 
 by Nancy Winsett 
 

“Of whom the world was not worthy…”  Hebrews 11:38 

 The positive response to 

our appeal in the January and 

February newsletter for help 

with the Preachers’ Kids 

scholarship program has been 

so humbling. Along with those 

of you who regularly support 

the PKs’ program, the additional 

one-time contributions you 

made have given these kids 

more time to continue in a 

Christian education which they 

would not otherwise enjoy.  



You can give a gift of any size to Chimala Mission to 
honor someone special or in memory of a loved one 
who passed from this life. Your gift will help the poor 

and help continue the preaching of the gospel to many 

that have never heard the truth. 

(This form is provided for your convenience) 

I would like to make a gift in the amount of: $_______ 

In memory of ________________________________ 

In honor of __________________________________ 

Please send a copy of gift acknowledgment to:    

Name  _____________________________________ 

Address ___________________________________ 

City/State ________________________ Zip _______ 

Please make checks payable to: Chimala Mission 

DALRAIDA CHURCH OF CHRIST 
CHIMALA MISSION 
PO BOX 3085 
3740 ATLANTA HIGHWAY 
MONTGOMERY, AL  36109  
(334) 272-2561 
chimalamission@gmail.com   
 

Stateside Coordinator:  
HOWELL FERGUSON  
howellferguson@gmail.com  
(731) 267-4935 

www.chimalamission.com  
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√ Designate My Gift Toward Amount 

  Evangelism   

  Radio Program   

  CSOP Student Support   

  Bibles   

  Farm Program   

  Hospital   

  Chimala Mission Primary School   

  Herring Christian Secondary School   

  Missionary Support—Howell Ferguson   

  Missionary Support—Nathan Ferguson   

  Preachers’ Kids School Fees   

  Shipping Container   

  Estate   

  Where Needed   

GO DIGITAL…Help Chimala Mission Save Money!  
Subscribe online to  our newsletter and you will 
save Chimala Mission postage and printing costs! 
That money can be used for other things in 
Tanzania and help more people.  

Please subscribe online at www.chimalamission.com/get-updates and let 
us know if we can remove your name from our snail-mail list. 

 Christians remember Christ’s death every first day of the 
week as a memorial during the Lord’s Supper, as well as 
celebrate His resurrection. But the occasion the world calls 
“Easter” has become a tradition of “Easter eggs”, chocolate 
bunnies, and photo-ops with new spring clothes. While it is 
technically fall at Chimala, Nathan and Kristi managed to 
continue the tradition with Eden, Emmy and Rowan’s picture 
taken on their front door walkway. 
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